
Amendments to the 
AID TO LOCALITIES BUDGET BILL 
(Senate 2603 and Assembly 3003) 

 
 

STATE OFFICE FOR THE AGING 
 
Page 8, Line 43, Strike out “social” 
   and insert “state” 
 
Page 8, Line 43, After “association”, 
   insert “, inc.” 
 

DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS AND COMMUNITY SUPERVISION 
 
Page 37, Line 44, Strike out “50” 
                  and insert  “53” 
 

DIVISION OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE SERVICES 
 
Page 41, Line 13, After “state”, insert  “assistance” 
 
Page 41, Line 31, Strike out  “These” 
   and insert “A portion of these” 
 
Page 41, Line 31, After “may”, insert “also” 
 
Page 41,  Line 31, Strike out “for” 
   and insert 
 
  “to continue funding of existing programs, 
 
Page 41, Line 32, Strike out 
 
  “liabilities of prior years,” 
 
 

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
 
Page 82, Lines 16-29, Strike out 
 

“For programs and activities authorized pursuant to section 
sixteen-k of the new york state urban development 
corporation act, including any services and costs 
associated with administration of such programs and 
activities, subject to the limitations imposed by federal 
funding requirements. Notwithstanding any provision of law 
to the contrary, such moneys shall be paid by the 
department of economic development to the new york state 
urban development corporation from federal operating grant 
moneys deposited in the state treasury for the federal 
state small business credit initiative. Provided further 
that, notwithstanding any inconsistent provision of law, 
subject to the approval of the director of the budget, 
funds appropriated herein may be interchanged with any 
other item of appropriation to be funded from the small 
business credit initiative account ... 18,994,204 
........................... (re. $12,730,000)” 

 
Page 82, Between lines 
 44 and 45, Insert 
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“The appropriation made by chapter 103, section 3, of the 
laws of 2011, is hereby amended and reappropriated to 
read: 

For programs and activities (i) authorized pursuant to 
section sixteen-k of the new york state urban development 
corporation act, including any services and costs 
associated with administration of such programs and 
activities, subject to the limitations imposed by federal 
funding requirements, or (ii) that provide small 
businesses loans, loan guarantees, grants, including 
interest subsidy grants, and equity investments to small 
businesses. Notwithstanding any provision of law to the 
contrary, such moneys shall be paid by the department of 
economic development to the new york state urban 
development corporation from federal operating grant 
moneys deposited in the state treasury for the federal 
state small business credit initiative. Provided further 
that, notwithstanding any inconsistent provision of law, 
subject to the approval of the director of the budget, 
funds appropriated herein may be interchanged with any 
other item of appropriation to be funded from the small 
business credit initiative account ... 18,994,204 
................ (re. $12,730,000)” 

 
STATE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 

 
Page 87,  Line 45, Strike out “account” 
   and insert “accounts” 
 
Page 88, Line 23, Strike out “that” 
   and insert “than” 
 
Page 90, Line 4, After second “of”,  
   insert “section 3602 of” 
 
Page 90, Line 21, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 91, Line 15, Strike out “fifty-seven” 
   and insert “57” 
 
Page 92, Line 18, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 92, Line 19, Strike out “one” 
   and insert “1” 
 
Page 92, Line 32, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 92, Line 32, Strike out “one” 
   and insert “1” 
 
Page 92, Line 46, Strike out “1” 
   and insert “(1)” 
 
Page 92, Line 53, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 95, Line 3, Strike out “iii” 
   and insert “(iii)” 
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Page 95, Line 3,  Strike out “3” 
   and insert “(3)” 
 
Page 95, Line 9, Strike out “iii” 
   and insert “(iii)” 
 
Page 95,  Line 10, Strike out “3” 
   and insert “(3)” 
 
Page 96,  Line 18, Strike out “years” 
   and insert “year” 
 
Page 112, Line 35, Strike out “sections” 
   and insert “section” 
 
Page 112, Line 46, Strike out “sections” 
   and insert “section” 
 
Page 117, Line 15-20, Strike out  
 

“, provided that notwithstanding any law, rule or 
regulation to the contrary, the amount appropriated herein 
shall represent the maximum amount payable for the 2011-12 
school year” 

 
Page 117, Line 46 After second “of”, insert “the” 
 
Page 128, Line 7, Strike out “(b)” 
   and insert “b” 
 
Page 128, Line 62, Strike out “2-a” 
   and insert “(2-a)” 
 
Page 129,  Line 33 Strike out “sections” 
   and insert “section” 
 
Page 139, Line 57, Strike out “fifty-seven” 
   and insert “57” 
 
Page 142, Line 56, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 143, Line 2, After second “of”,  
   insert “section 3602 of” 
 
Page 143, Line 8, Strike out “1” 
   and insert “(1)” 
 
Page 143, Line 12, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 144,  Line 7, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 144, Line 8 Strike out “one” 
   and insert “1” 
 
Page 144,  Line 16 Strike out “one” 
   and insert “1” 
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Page 144, Line 28, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 154,  Line 40 Strike out “sections” 
   and insert “section” 
 
Page 160, Line 13, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 
Page 163, Line 44, Strike out “2” 
   and insert “(2)” 
 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION 
 
Page 180, Line 6, Strike out  “55” 
   and insert  “53” 
 
Page 181, Line 21, Strike out  “50” 
   and insert  “53” 
 
Page 181, Line 42, Strike out  “50” 
   and insert  “53” 
 

OFFICE OF TEMPORARY AND DISABILITY ASSISTANCE 
 
Page 301, Line 26, Strike out  “paragraph”  
   and insert  “subdivision” 
 
Page 312, Line 1, After “be”, insert  “suballocated,” 
 
Page 312, Line 43, After “be”, insert  “suballocated,” 
 
Page 314, Line 54, After “be”, insert 
 
    “suballocated, transferred or otherwise” 
 
Page 334, Lines 25-29 Strike out 
 

“For services related to the provision of transportation 
services for the purpose of transportation to and from 
employment or other allowable activities. Such amount 
shall be available for distribution to social services 
districts and may be made available to the department of 
transportation ... 112,000 ..... (re. $112,000)” 

 
Page 335, Between lines 
 57 and 58, Insert 
 

“For services related to the provision of transportation 
services for the purpose of transportation to and from 
employment or other allowable activities. Such amount 
shall be available for distribution to social services 
districts and may be suballocated, transferred or 
otherwise made available to the department of 
transportation ... 112,000 ..... (re. $112,000)” 

 
Page 336, Line 10,  After “be”, insert  “suballocated,” 
 
Page 336, Line 14,  After “be”, insert  “suballocated,” 
 
Page 336, Line 32,  After “be”, insert  
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   “suballocated,” 
 
Page 336, Line 40,  After “be”, insert  “suballocated,” 
 
Page 341, Lines 5-9, Strike out 
 

“For services related to the provision of transportation 
services for the purpose of transportation to and from 
employment or other allowable activities. Such amount 
shall be available for distribution to social services 
districts and may be made available to the department of 
transportation ... 112,000 ............... (re. $111,000)” 

 
Page 343, Between lines 
 11 and 12, Insert 
 

“For services related to the provision of transportation 
services for the purpose of transportation to and from 
employment or other allowable activities. Such amount 
shall be available for distribution to social services 
districts and may be suballocated, transferred or 
otherwise made available to the department of 
transportation ... 112,000 ............... (re. $111,000)” 

 
Page 343, Line 25,  After “be”, insert  “suballocated,” 
 
Page 343, Line 32,  After “be”, insert  “suballocated,” 
 
Page 349, Line 28,  After “be”, insert  “suballocated,” 
 
Page 361, Line 42, Strike out “By” 
   and insert  “The appropriation made by” 
 
Page 361,  Line 42, After “2012” and 
   before “:”, insert 
 
 “, is hereby amended and reappropriated to read”  
 
Page 362, Line 32, After “be”, insert  
 
 “suballocated, transferred or otherwise” 
 
Page 362, Line 42, Strike out “By” 
   and insert  “The appropriation made by” 
 
Page 362,  Line 43, After “2012” and 
   before “:”, insert 
 
 “, is hereby amended and reappropriated to read”  
 
Page 363, Line 8, After “aside”, insert  
 
 “, transferred or suballocated to other state agencies” 
 
Page 363, Line 32, After “be”, insert  
 
 “suballocated, transferred or otherwise” 
 
Page 363, Line 42, Strike out “By” 
   and insert  “The appropriation made by” 
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Page 363,  Line 42, After “2010” and 
   before “:”, insert 
 
 “, is hereby amended and reappropriated to read”  
 
Page 364, Line 14, After “aside”, insert  
 
 “, transferred or suballocated to other state agencies” 
 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
 
Page 373, Line 5, Strike out “31,913,462,787” 
   and insert “31,913,462,777” 
 
Page 373, Line 9, Strike out “110,555,014,649” 
   and insert “110,555,014,639” 
 
Page 375, Line 27, Strike out “2544” 
   and insert “2541” 
 
Page 376, Line 2, After “child”, 
   insert “, with parent consent,” 
 
Page 376, Line 5, Strike out “section 2544” 
   and insert 
 
   “subdivision 5 of section 2541” 
 
Page 383, Line 45, After “services,” insert 
 
   “except service coordination services,” 
 
Page 397, Line 50, After “2013” insert “through” 
 
Page 398, Line 61, After “2013” insert “through” 
 
Page 401, Line 1, Strike out “insurance” 
   and insert “financial services” 
 
Page 404, Line 55, Strike out “states” 
   and insert “state” 
 
Page 418, Line 10, Strike out “of” 
   and insert “for” 
 
Page 418, Line 11, Strike out “disability” 
   and insert “disabilities” 
 
Page 425, Line 20, Strike out “states” 
   and insert  “state” 
 
Page 429, Line 42, Strike out “states” 
   and insert “state” 
 
Page 436, Line 22, Strike out “states” 
   and insert “state” 
 
Page 447, Lines 33-34,  Strike out 
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“For grants to the state university of New York hospitals 
at Stony Brook, Brooklyn and Syracuse ... 2,000,000 
........ (re. $2,000,000)” 

 
Page 447, Between lines 
 51 and 52, Insert 
 

“The appropriation made by chapter 53, section 1, of the 
laws of 2012, is hereby amended and reappropriated to 
read: 

For grants to the state university of New York hospitals at 
Stony Brook, Brooklyn and Syracuse, provided a portion of 
this appropriation shall be suballocated to the state 
university of New York ... 2,000,000 ........ (re. 
$2,000,000)” 

 
Page 448, Line 62, Strike out “$14,887” 
   and insert  “$14,877” 
 
Page 454, Line 46, Strike out “2,815,000” 
   and insert “3,981,000” 
 
Page 508, Line 32, After “public”, insert “health.” 
 

HIGHER EDUCATION SERVICES CORPORATION 
 
Page 524, Line 14, Strike out “1,012,018,000” 
   and insert            “1,046,018,000” 
 
 

DIVISION OF HOMELAND SECURITY AND EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 
Page 533, Line 51, Strike out “By” 
   and insert “The appropriation made by” 
 
Page 533, Line 52 After “2012” and 
   before “:”, insert 
 
 “, is hereby amended and reappropriated to read” 
 

DIVISION OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY RENEWAL 
 
Page 545, Line 7, Strike out  “55” 
   and insert                    “53” 
 
Page 546, Line 18, Strike out  “55” 
   and insert                    “53” 
 

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK 
 
Page 625, Line 20, Strike out “subdivisions 5-a and” 
   and insert “subdivision” 
 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
 
Page 634, Line 18, Strike out “2012-13” 
   and insert “2013-14” 
 
Page 636, Line 4, Strike out “2012-13” 
   and insert “2013-14” 
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Page 637, Line 3, Strike out “2012-13” 
   and insert “2013-14” 
 
 


